GHS Announcements
Friday, September 15, 2017
MISC

Did you know that September is Hunger Action Month? It's easier than you think to take action! The Invisible Closet provides food and clothing for students in need and will be accepting donations during the JV/Varsity Homecoming football game on September 29th.  Any and all contributions would be greatly appreciated. Not sure if something you want to donate can be used through the program? Contact Cecelia Bagnoli (bagnocec@grinnell-k12.org) and/or Cici Dugas (dugaschl@grinnell-k12.org).
If you are interested in knowing what is going on in our district, the link to the school board agenda and minutes is below:

https://www.grinnell-k12.org/vnews/display.v/SEC/District%7CBoard%20of%20Education%3E%3EAgendas%20%26%20Minutes
National Honor Society is now taking applications for membership.  For application information, go to http://grinnellnhs.weebly.com/ and be sure to carefully read through ALL of the information there.  Application deadline is Wednesday, Sept 27, 2017.  Application is open to members of the Junior and Senior classes only.
ATHLETICS
~ Football @ Bondurant-Farrar 9th game - 4:45. Varsity kick-off 7:30pm. 9th Grade bus leaves at 2:45, please dismiss Team at 2:30. Varsity bus leaves at 4:45.

SATURDAY:
~ Volleyball - Varsity Tournament @ North Mahaska HS - 9:00am. Bus leaves at 7:30. 

~ Volleyball - 9/JV Tournament @ South Tama HS. Bus leaves at 8:40am.
Here are results from the girls swim team.  Williamsburg Raider Invite: Monday, Sept 11th,  

Grinnell finished 3rd.
· 3rd place - Medley Relay (Kaitlyn Kriegel, Hannah Behrens, Sydney Anderson, Kaylee Magstadt) 

· Sydney Anderson - 200 Free 2nd place and dropping one second, 

· Hannah Behrens - 100 Free 1st place, 500 free 3rd place

· 3rd place - 400 Free Relay (Sydney Anderson, Malynn Pavey, Kaitlyn Kriegel,

Grinnell Invite:  Thursday, Sept 14th, Grinnell finished 2nd. 

·  Kaitlyn Kriegel - 3rd place in the 200 Free and 100 back.  A new personal best time of 1:13.48 in the 100 back 

· Ellie Durr - 3rd place in the 100 Fly 

· Sydney Anderson - 2nd place in the 500 Free

· Malynn Pavey - 6th place in the 500 Free, dropping 4 seconds. 

· Kaylee Magstadt - 7th place in the 100 Breast, dropping 2 seconds 

· Matti Shaver - 8th place in the 500 Free, dropping 60 second (1 minute)!  

· 400 Free Relay (Sydney Anderson, Malynn Pavey, Kaitlyn Kriegel, and Hannah Behrens) - 3rd place 

Girls Swimming and Diving: Please remember that order forms & payment for window decals are due in the office to Tracy or taken directly to Ballyhoo in Ink (1032 Main St) by TODAY, Friday, September 15th. 
COUNSELING OFFICE​ 
Juniors - The GHS Counselors will take all Juniors to the annual College Fair at Marshalltown Community College on Tues., Sept. 26.  Buses will leave at 8:30 a.m. and be back sometime during 3rd period (11:00).  Juniors should print a Bar Code that can be scanned at the colleges of your choice.  By doing this, you do NOT have to fill out all of your personal information at each table (address, email, etc.)  Go here  to access the registration form. Find the MCC Fair on Sept. 26.  Click Register - Fill out your personal info, then PRINT your Bar Code. There won’t be anywhere to print barcodes at the fair. All Juniors are expected to attend unless you attend the Golden Circle College Fair in Des Moines on Sun., Sept. 24. 

UNI Business Day 2017 will take place on Friday, October 27 from 8am-1:30 pm at the UNI campus. If you are interested in and have an aptitude for business, you are encouraged to look into this great opportunity. You can register online at UNI.edu/businessday
​Do you or a parent work for Hy-Vee??? If so, you may qualify for the Hy-Vee Foundation Scholarship. Click here for more information and a link to the application. If you have questions, please call or email Emily Streit at 515-267-2873 or estreit@hy-vee.com. Deadline for application is February 10, 2018.

Mediacom Communications would like to announce that they are again offering 55 $1000 non-renewable scholarships through its World Class Scholarship Program! Click here for the application. Completed applications should be sent to: 

World Class Scholarship Program

3737 Westtown Pkwy, Ste A

West Des Moines, IA 50266

Application deadline is February 16, 2018 

Kites Over Grinnell is taking place on Saturday, September 30th from 10-4 at Ahrens Park!!! They are looking for high school students to volunteer to help the kids fly kites and work at the activity booths. You can work the entire event or a shorter shift. Volunteer hours can be recorded on your service recognition form. If you do not have a form yet, you can pick one up in the Counseling Office!  If you would like to volunteer at this awesome event in our community, sign up on this Google Doc, or the form in the Counseling Office. Please use your school email address. A member of the Grinnell Rotary Club will contact you via the email address provided to share more details about the event!  Thank you in advance for signing up to represent Grinnell High School in our community!

The PSAT test will be given at GHS on Wed., Oct. 11. The scores of JUNIORS are used when selecting students who will compete in the National Merit Scholarship Program.  Sophomores who test in October will not be eligible for the National Merit Scholarship Program, but taking the test (as a practice) may improve your chances of qualifying as a junior. The PSAT is not a required test and is not necessarily appropriate for all students. Students who are in the 95th percentile and above on Iowa Assessments should strongly consider taking the PSAT. Juniors & Sophomores who wish to test should sign up in the Counseling Office by TODAY. The fee for the test is $16 (Checks payable to GHS). You will not be guaranteed a test if you sign up after Sept. 15.  9th graders who wish to take the PSAT will be given the PSAT 10 in the spring (and will sign up later). 
​CLUBS/ACTIVITIES
Do you like sundaes and movies, then join the Art Club September 17th for Sundaes on Sunday for our annual kick off Party! Hosted by our officers at 1909 Reed ST in Grinnell at 6:00 pm! Simply sign up outside Mrs. Ahren’s room, 74, everyone is welcome!
Due to scheduling conflicts, the Outdoor Adventure Program had to change their trip to the Iowa Valley Adventure Challenge Course at Marshalltown Community College to Sunday, September 17th.  The bus will leave the high school at 10:45 am and return no later than 2:30 pm.  This is an opportunity to challenge yourself with the challenge swing, climb the 55' tower, work on leadership and team building skills and get yourself out of your comfort zone.  Stop by Ms. Meyer’s room to pick up forms and to sign up.  There is no cost but limited to 25 students/staff.  Deadline is Wednesday, September 13th.

